
John D. O'Toole 
Vice President 

Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc.  
4 Irving Place, New York, NY 10003 
Telephone (212) 460-2533 

October 9, 1985 

Re: Indian Point Unit No. 2 
Docket No. 50-247 

Director of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington, D. C. 20555 

ATITN: Mr. Steven A. Varga, Chief 
Operating Reactors Branch No. 1 
Division of Licensing 

Dear Mr. Varga: 

Our letter, dated August 6, 1985, requested a revision to the Indian 
Point Unit No. 2 Technical Specifications for inclusion of a temporary 
closure plate in place of the containment equipment door during 
refueling. This letter is in response to a request made by your staff 
for additional information regarding the materials of construction and 
the pressure bearing capability of our proposed temporary closure plate.  
The design of the temporary closure plate is proposed to have a pressure 
bearing capability of 3 psi and will use carbon steel as the material of 
construction. If you or your staff have any additional questions, do not 
hesitate to call.  

Vrtruly yours, 

cc: Senior Resident Inspector 
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
P. 0. Box 38 
Buchanan, New York 10511 
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